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Dear Parent/ Carer

We are fast approaching the end of the academic year for our Year 11 pupils at Spring Lane School, across both our Milltown House and Park House Centres, with now only a few weeks remaining of their secondary education. The final day for compulsory Year 11 attendance to school will be Friday 18th June 2021. 
This date also represents the date that we have to submit evidence and grading to the exam boards to reflect a GCSE grade for pupils in each of their taken subjects. Please see enclosed information and guidance on this process, with some helpful documentation on our school website. Teaching staff across the country have a busy few weeks ahead in terms of the collation of existing work, marking new evidence, standardisation processes and grade submittal. Pupils can really support this process by ensuring that they attend regularly and follow guidance from school staff in terms of completing any last remaining pieces, to best reflect their ability and attain a grade that showcases their level.

Due to our commitment of educating Year 11 pupils right up to the deadline of June 18th, we are building in some assessment and standardising time for our staff, as we endeavor to get this process as concise and robust as possible. Therefore, Year 11 pupils will not be required in school on these three single dates; Wednesday 26th May, Tuesday 8th June and Tuesday 15th June 2021. Work will be sent home for Year 11 pupils to complete on these days, to continue to support their progress; as a reminder, the half-term runs from Monday 31st May to Friday 4th June 2021.

Despite the date of Friday 18th June being highlighted as the last day for Year 11 attendance, we may still be able to offer some contact time within school for a small number of Year 11s that we feel would benefit from some education to prepare them for their next steps, until the official end of term for all pupils in July. Our school staff will speak to parents and carers directly if we feel your child would be of benefit, to seek your views. Alternatively, if you feel this is a conversation you would like to have, or wish to speak about GCSEs, the grading process or our Year 11 stand-down days, then please contact the school as we will be happy to answer any queries.

Yours Sincerely

James Bradley

Headteacher

Spring Lane, Radcliffe, Greater Manchester, M26 2SZ


Tel: 0161 724 2900       Email: springlane@bury.gov.uk


Website: www.springlaneschool.bury.sch.uk
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